
Minutes - Tavern Spinners & Weavers Guild  July 10, 2019 
 
Meeting called to order at 12:03 pm 
 
Members in attendance: Kathy, Judy, Jan, Melinda, Sandi, Susan, Bobby, Paula, MaryAnn and Betty 

June’s Minutes were approved as submitted 

Treasurer’s Report:  Susan’s report can be found in the Secretary’s’ Book.   We are having excellent 

sales, $501.50 in June.  Towels and Cardboard Loom kits are great sellers. 

Board Liaison Report:  Jan’s report of the April RHHT board was emailed to the guild on June 18th   

Old Business: 

1. Next Steps June 19th – we assembled our new Harrisville rug loom AKA “Sally.”  See the web 

site for more - https://www.tavernspinweave.org/ 

We discussed how busy we are and decided to postpone Next Steps until September or 

October.  Sandi asked that everyone start collecting items to be discussed for the Finishing 

topic. 

2. FFF – Skein, Garment and Fiber competition – be thinking about something to enter. 

We will also need some guild member help with: display monitors, picking up vendor prizes 

judging on September 23 & 24, and mailing back entries. 

New Business: 

1. The guild library has purchased a new book – Mastering Weave Structures, by Sharon 

Alderman –Please take the time to give a look, it should be a great resource. 

2. Cardboard looms are all set for Grandparent’s camp, though we will need more for Christ 

Church history camp and for kits to sell in the Shop. 

3. Northern Neck Tourism Expo – July 27the at Dahlgren Heritage Museum – 10am to 3pm.  

Kathy and Mark are planning to be there, but another spinner would great.  The NN tourism 

people are setting up a NN Scavenger Hunt, they will be sent to our guild looking for “where it 

is good to warped and a weasel goes ”pop.” 

4. Beginning Weaving class is full, it is scheduled for August 26, 27 & 28 – from 9 – 4.  Sandi will 

get a list out in mid-August for the equipment that we will need to borrow from members.  In 

the mean time she asked that members “adopt” a loom in the studio to clean up and make 

sure it is in good working order before the class. 

5. We will need to reorganize the studio after Grandparent’s camp.  Jan will work on it this 

coming Saturday and help would be appreciated. 

6. Janice Stewart is going to make name signs for each of our looms.  We felt she should be 

compensated; it was moved, seconded and unanimously approved to pay her $100. 



7. Judy suggested we consider an Intro to weaving technology class.  We discussed and decided 

this would be a good option to add to the list of classes the guild could offer and Kathy will 

keep it in mind as she starts to organize for the Heritage classes. 

 

 Next meeting will be: August 7, 2019 

Minutes Submitted July 11, 2019  Sandi Petty, Secretary 

Calendar dates:  

 Every Friday – Thread Addicts 8:30 to noon – HAC 

 TSWG 
meetings 

Activity Farmers’  
Market 

July 10  20 

  TSWG  Grandparents’ camp day – 
July 12 

 

 27 Northern Neck Tourism Expo  

August 7  17 

 26-28 Beginning Weaving  

September 4  21 

 23,24 Skein Garment judging  

October 2  19 

 5 & 6  Fall Fiber Festival  

 16 Finishing  

November 6   

 20 Next Steps: TBD  

December 4   

 7 Golden Christmas  

 18 Next Steps: TBD  
 

 

 

Next Step Topics 

a. Software 

b. Finishing 

c. Book and pattern interpretation  

d. Weaving to wear 

e. Different loom styles 

f. Weaving structures (twill, overshot, etc.) 

g. Weaving tartans 

h. Tricks of the trade 

 


